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Planning and Development Services Division  

Public Hearing Summary Report  
 

P.Z. 07-2013 Spirit Valley Business Park (Spirit Valley Development, LLC): A request for an 

ordinance amendment to add “Kennel” as a permitted use within an existing “PI” Planned 

Industrial District.  (17W230065, 17W510103, 17W510114, 17W510125, 17W420091, 

17W510136, 17W510147, 17W140030, 17W230032, 17W230043, 17W230054, 17W420068, 

17W420079, 17W420080, 17W140021, and 17W230076). 

 

Summary 

Doster Ullom, LLC, on behalf of Spirit Valley Development, LLC, has submitted a request for an 

ordinance amendment to permit a “kennel” use with an existing “PI” Planned Industrial District.  

No other changes to the ordinance are being requested. 

 

The City of Chesterfield Comprehensive Plan Land Use Map delineates this development as Low 

Intensity Industrial, which permits manufacturing and assembly, as well as warehousing and 

distribution uses. 

 

A public hearing further addressing the request will be held at the April 8, 2013, City of 

Chesterfield Planning Commission meeting.  Attached, please find a copy of the Public Hearing 

Notice.  Please note, a Preliminary Plan is not required by the City of Chesterfield Zoning 

Ordinance for this Ordinance Amendment.  

 

For a copy of the existing ordinance for the site, please see 

http://www.chesterfield.mo.us/webcontent/ordinances/2008/ord2456.pdf. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Justin Wyse, AICP 

Senior Planner 

 

Attachments 

1. Public Hearing Notice 

2. Project narrative 

 

cc: Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 
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